Bronte Precinct Minutes.
BRONTE PRECINCT MINUTES

Minutes of the Bronte Precinct held on the 16th February, 2004.

 

Convenor: - Alma Jarvis

Councillors in attendance:- Richard Davidson, George Copeland, Paul Pearce.

Guests:- Innes Myer (Heritage Consultant), George Bramis (Waverley Council)

20 residents as per attendance register

1. Police Report: - (Jane Heffernan) 

Police representative reported continuing theft of money and valuables on our beaches and also stealing from cars. Advice is do not leave valuables in your car. Break and enter numbers are down in our area.

2. Heritage Listing:- Brown St (Innes Myer & George Bramis)

George Bramis talked briefly re: Heritage listing of properties and what it could mean to property owners affected by any listing.

Innes Myer went on to explain more fully about heritage listings in Brown St and answered questions from the meeting. Certainty regarding listings is needed to allay residents concerns.

A report will be presented to Council in April (hopefully).

3. Traffic Report (David Ellison) 

a. Tamarama Coastal Walk 

Tenders have been selected for the widening of pedestrian carriageway and work will commence during the period April/ May 2004

b. Resident parking

Council surveyed residents in Miramar Ave and Bayview St area re: a preferential parking scheme. The result was that residents were against the plan. After much discussion within the meeting, Councillor Davidson suggested that the survey be done again.

c. Illegal parking of cars

Are cars parking in your driveway, on nature strips or in No Stopping areas? Information cards were distributed to try and help with this problem.

Call Waverley Parking Police – Mobile - 0414 369802 (best number to call)

Phone - 9386 4958 (seven days)

3. Bronte Plan of management 
Final submissions have been received and will be collated within the next two weeks. 

4. Tamarama Plan of Management 
First meeting was held on 12th February, 2004.

  

5. General Business 

a. Lighting is installed on Bronte Promenade for security reasons, but four lights in one of the darker areas have been out of service for three months. As a result of much discussion as to who is responsible for maintaining these lights and hoping for clarification the following motion was put forward:- 
Motion 1.

That Waverley Council determine exactly who has responsibility to repair the lights on the promenade at Bronte Beach and have them repaired as a matter of urgency.

Proposed by D. Ellison, seconded by P. Massellos 

b. Unkempt nature strips, dirty gutters and the general shabbiness of the streetscape within our Municipality continues to concern residents. Roundabout also come under fire and the following motion was presented:- 
Motion 2

That Council replace temporary roundabout at the corner of Birrell and Watson Sts with an attractive, permanent structure.

Proposed by Christopher McArthur and seconded by Jean Dyer.

During this discussion a resident of Waverley Municipality, who also publishes a local paper (The Bondi View) told the meeting that it had been a concern of theirs for a period of time.

At this juncture a resident challenged the right of the press to be at the meeting as they were not invited. It was agreed by those present that it was not a closed meeting and that anyone could attend.

Clarification was sought regarding non-members of a precinct attending and voting at a meeting. (See Waverley Council Precinct Policy 27th February, 2001) 

c. Five motions were presented to the meeting by a resident wanting an improvement in the ability of Rangers to enforce the Animal Control Act. 

Motion 3

That residents in the upper Hewlett and cnr Murray St area be letterboxed with a note reminding them of animal regulations regarding dogs and cats where several, mostly Burmese, cats are seen regularly hunting in the upper gully region for birds and other wildlife.

Proposed by Brian J Morris and seconded by David Ellison.

Motion 4

That the electronic scanner requested by rangers be purchased by Council for the purpose of identification of dogs bearing microchip and made available to rangers as a matter of high priority.

Proposed by Brian J Morris and seconded by Alma Jarvis.

Motion 5

That rangers patrol Bronte reserve more frequently on weekends than is currently the case. The track off Murray St that runs parallel to Hewlett St to be patrolled more extensively and also the area around Bronte Baths.

Proposed by Brian J Morris and seconded by Paula Massellos.

Motion 6

The employment of one more Ranger to be deployed for dog patrol.

Proposed by Brian J Morris and seconded by ??

Motion 7

Meeting voted against this motion.

Some residents were very upset by these motions and expressed their concern at the small amount of designated areas allocated for dogs to run free. As the meeting was drawing to a close, due to the lateness of the evening, it was decided to discuss this matter more fully at our next meeting.

During this discussion, Paul Pearce arrived at the meeting. He thanked all present for their support during his time on Waverley Council and to feel free to contact him at any time in his capacity as State Member for Coogee.

Meeting came to an end at 8.45 p.m.

Next meeting will be held on Monday 3rd May 2004 at Bronte Public School.
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